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Two speakers will be featured in this season’s kick-off meeting. 
 

Charles Bender has been a professional woodworker for more than 30 years. He is 
the lead instructor for The Acanthus Workshop in Pottstown, Pa. He is the host of 
the online show No BS Woodworking and star of many woodworking videos. In 
recent years he has authored articles for Popular Woodworking with subjects of: 
Carving Spanish Feet; It’s a Secret; Bookstand, A William & Mary Rarity; The 
William & Mary Style; Trifid Feet; Just Plane Round; and Quarter Columns. He has 
just taken a full time job with Popular Woodworking Magazine and is in process of 
moving to Cincinnati. His subject for this meeting is something rather unique 
Bermuda Dovetails. 
 
Ken Neaman, a CWC Member is familiar to most of us for his previous 
presentations on various topics including personalizing your pieces, making 
sculpted furniture legs, and including secret compartments. This time he will tell us 
about this unique Tiger Maple Buffet/Chest of Drawers he designed and built.  Too 
big to conveniently haul to meetings, this project was evaluated as the best by the 
traveling judging team. The club awarded Ken the Fred Weissborn prize last 
season.  This piece has Chippendale qualities about it and Ken will explain how it 
evolved and show us details as well as fixtures created for it. 

Safety Requirements for Toys 

 
 

Meeting Projector 
I would like to ask the CWC 
members to contact me who 
have access to a projector 
that they could bring to the 
meeting.  
The CWC would like to try 
out a few  projectors to see 
if the projector we are using 
is the issue before we buy a 
new replacement. 
 
Thanks 
Jay Ratcliff  jbrat@fuse.net 
859-653-3302 

 
NO FINISH OF ANY KIND  even though you believe it is “safe”.  This includes printed 

decals and felt pen decoration. 
NO VINYL PARTS 
SMALL PARTS  Check for small parts whether attached, removable or as a separate 

piece using the small parts test cylinder.  Area group leaders have test cylinders 
available or bring parts to  the meeting.  If attached, small parts must be firmly 
secured to resist 15 lb pulling force.  We recommend using two different securing 
methods on small parts, for example glue plus nail or screw.  Pull testing is 
available at the meeting. 

CORDS, ROPE , STRING  Pull cords for pull toys can be of any length but they cannot 
have any knots, ball or handle on the pull end.  Pull end of cord cannot exceed 
the diameter of the cord itself.  

      Cords, rope or string other than pull cords must be less than 12 inches in length   



 

 

Membership dues are payable each September -- the beginning of our club year.   
   We encourage you to pay promptly and support your fine club.  

 New members may join at anytime.  Your CWC dues are a great value and pay the 
club's many expenses  Your benefits include  the meeting room, audiovisual system, 
videos, Web site, newsletter, advertising, doughnuts and the annual May meeting 
luncheon.  Dues also pay for the door prizes at each meeting, therefore we ask that 
only current, paid members participate in the door prize drawings.   

Annual Dues:   Adults       $15.00 
                         Student     $  5.00    

To join or renew, fill out the attached Membership Application form on page 4 and 
with your payment, mail it or bring it to the next meeting.  You may also complete the 
application online on the club web site.      CINCINNATIWOODWORKINGCLUB.ORG 
Need to know if you are paid up?  A Paid Members List is posted at each meeting.   
If you receive this newsletter via U.S. Mail, check the mailing label,  a "13”, indicates 
you are paid up for the 2013 - 2014 club year.  

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, 
 without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age, or handicap. 

 

Have questions about the club?  We Will be glad to help. 
 

                Keith Mealy,  President              (Overall running of the club)  
                Home: (513) 891-2924 
                E-Mail: kmealy@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
                John Branam,  Vice President    (Seminars and Special Events)  
                Home:   (513) 368-3390 
                E-Mail:  jbranam@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
                Dick Fisher, Treasurer                 (Membership List, Dues) 
                Home: (513) 941-0365, Work: 513-612-2175 
                E-Mail: dfisher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
               Joe Gaherty,   Secretary               (Newsletter Editor, Publicist) 
               Home: (513) 941-3500 
               E-mail: joegah@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 

MEMBERSHIP DUES 
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Gene Bartholomew 
Founders Award 
Peer Judged  

Bronze 

CWC Award Plaques 
Fred Weissborn 

Quality 
And 

Founders Awards 
Bronze, Silver and 

Reminder! 
Please pay your 
membership 
dues this 
meeting. 



 

 

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECTS  

Donuts and Coffee   
Donuts will be available at this 
meeting   Bring  your own 
coffee.  The coffee should be in 
cups with lids and in the 
unlikely event you should spill 
some of the coffee 

                       

 
Please 

Clean It Up 
 

 

MISCELLANEOUS 
The Northwest Leaders  
request that the Northwest 
Group Members arrive a 
half hour early and/or stay 
after the meeting to help 
set up and put everything 
back the way it was before 
the meeting. 
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Mat Nedeljko  

Founders Award 
Peer Judged 

Silver 

Jim Schaefer Toy Project 2013 
It’s that time of the year again. We will be taking toys to Mt Vernon right after our November 
meeting. If you have completed toys for this year please bring them to the November meeting. 
More information in the next news letter. If you would like to make toys it’s not too late. The following is helpful 
information. 
Favorite Toys.  
Feedback from the Director of the Christian Appalachian Project indicates the following toys as favorites among 
the children. 
1. Pull Toys 
2. Workable dump trucks or bulldozers 
3. Three car carriers 
4. Wooden puzzles 
5. Cradle and dolls 
Requirements for toys: 
- No finish of any kind, even though you believe it is "safe" 
- Small parts must be firmly attached to resist 15 lb pulling force.   We recommend glue, and where possible,     
cross-fasteners such as brads. 
- Removable parts on toys used by children under three must pass the cylinder test.   Group leaders have these    
available for borrowing. 
- Pull cords can be around 17 inches as long as the end of the cord is plain (no knots or handle). 
Toy Making Supplies. 
We have the following toy making supplies. 
1. 1. Wheels from 1 to 2 inches 
2. 2. ¼, 3/8 and ½ inch dowels 
3. 3. Axle pegs 
4. 4. One, 1 ¼, and 1 ½ inch balls 
5. 5. Locomotive stacks 
6. 6. Two inch split balls 
7. 7. ½ x ¾ inch various colored beads 
8. 8. Various toy plans. 
Any toy maker that would like to have a supply of these items please contact John Leonardi at 513-921-2027. 
You can either pick these up from him or the following individuals have some of the supplies Larry Lockwood, 
Earl North or Terry Elfers. If anyone can think of a toy making item that you would like, we may be able to 
reimburse you for the item.  Just contact John.  Dusty  and Howard have retired from taking the toys to Mt. 
Vernon in November.  Bob Steiner has volunteered to take them if his company van is available.  We need a 
backup plan.  We need a volunteer to drive a rented van to Mt Vernon.  Please let John know if you are willing to 
do this. 

Ken Neaman 
Winner 
The Fred 
Weissborn 

Quality Award 

Tom Cook 
Founders Award 
Peer Judged 

Gold 
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Guests 
Guests and prospective members are always 
welcome at CWC meetings.  If you know 
someone who is a woodworker or wants to 
learn, please invite them to join us. 

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
CHECK OUR WEBSITE 

CINCINNATIWOODWORKINGCLUB.ORG 

Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 
Date __________        New _____        Renewal _____ 
Home Phone:   (_____) ___________ 

Work/Cell Phone:   (_____) ___________ 

Mobile Phone          (_____) ___________ 

Email: ___________________________________________  

Name: ___________________________________________ 
Address: _________________________________________ 
City:  ______________  State: ____   Zip: __________ 
Occupation: (Current or Retired) _________________ 
Please check all your interests that apply: 
Beginner:___         Amateur: ___        Professional: ___ 
General Woodworking: ___            Cabinetmaking: ___ 
Furniture Repair and Refinishing: ___ 
Wood Turning: ___      Carpentry: ___      Carving: ___        
           Send Application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for 
student to        

Dick Fisher 
     7422 Silver Creek Road                                                                                     

Cleves, Ohio  45002 

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club 
Newsletter 

 Directions:  
From the North 
and East 
Take I-275 to exit #39, Winton 
Rd. exit.  
Go south on Winton Rd. 
approximately 5 miles to 
Compton Rd.  Turn left onto 
Compton Rd.  

From the South  
Take I-71 or I-75 to the Ronald 
Reagan Highway.  
Go west to the Winton Road/
Galbraith Road exit.  
Turn left onto Galbraith Road,  
Turn right onto Winton Road  
Follow Winton approximately 
1.2 miles to Compton Road  
Turn right onto Compton Road. 

Date:  
 Sept 14, 2013 
Time: Room opens at 
8:30 AM, the meeting is from 
9:00AM to 12:30 PM.  

Location:  
Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, 703 Compton Road.  
Located in Finneytown, 703 
Compton is East of Winton 
Road, approximately .2 miles on 
the South side of Compton 
Road.  
This  meeting will be held in the 
Disciples Hall located in the 
basement.  Please park behind 
the church and enter through 
the double doors on the right 
side of the building in the back.    

From the West  
Take I-275 to the Ronald 
Reagan Highway  
Go east to the Winton Road 
North exit (second Winton Road 
exit).  Follow Winton  Road 
approximately 1 mile to 
Compton Road Turn right onto 
Compton Road.  
 

We’ll  
See You  
There! 

DIRECTIONS TO THE MEETING 

CWC  Dedicated to Sharing 
Woodworking Knowledge 

 

 

2013 - 2014 
Meeting Schedule 

Saturday, September 14, 2013 
Northwest Group owns agenda 
Saturday, November 9, 2013 
Central Group owns agenda 
Saturday, January 11, 2014 
Southwest Group owns agenda 
Saturday, March  8, 2014 
Northeast Group owns agenda 
Saturday, May 10, 2014 
Southeast Group owns agenda 

 

 



 

 

Glue ru 

  
 

Become a Glue-ru by attending a seminar on  glues and gluing.   The seminar will be presented by Bob 
Behnke, Senior Technical Specialist, Franklin International (Manufacture of Titebond® Glues).  
Saturday, 10:00 AM, October 26, 2013 at Rockler store. Registration will be at the September club meeting. 
There will be a $5.00 admission fee. 
 
  
•         Franklin International Background  

o   Review of companies and products you may be familiar with made with Franklin 
Adhesives 

o   History of products and innovation 
 

•         Choosing the right Adhesive 
o   History  
o   Glue or Adhesive? 
o   The 2 most important questions 
o   Failure modes – is this important? 
o   Adhesive Markets 
o   Titebond Wood Glues 
 

•         Product Detail and Discussion 
o   Sunken Glue Joints 
o   Chalk Point 
o   Open Assembly Time 
o   Total Assembly Time 
o   Strength at Room Temperature and 150F 
o   Type I versus Type II bonds 
 

•         Iron-on-veneering 
 
•         Frequently Asked Questions 
 
•         Trouble Shooting 
 
•         Other Franklin Adhesives (details of products depending on time and interest) 

o   Construction Adhesives 
o   Wood Flooring Adhesives and Moisture Control 
o   FRP Adhesives 
o   Specialty Adhesive 
o   Sealants 
 
 


